

THE SCHOOL RECORD

Minford Local School District July 19, 2006



Highlights of the July 18, 2006, Regular Meeting of the Minford Local Board of Education

Board member, John Jenkins, and Assistant Superintendent, Glenn Franke, discussed the progress of the Athletic Complex Project. An Open House is planned for August 17, 2006, after the Meet the Team event which begins at 7:00 p.m. The Dedication Ceremony for the Complex will be held at the first varsity home game on September 15, 2006.

The Board Policy Review Committee revised the proposed Student Accelerated Learning policy and regulations and recommended a second reading and final approval for the policy and acceptance of the regulations. Board President, Joe Stockham, and Vice-President, Anita McGinnis, both members of the committee, also commented on future policy review involving use of school facilities.

Board member, Mark Caudill, gave an update on the Wall of Fame program. President Stockham brought up the Veterans Memorial Committee's request to consider fencing for the East Campus where the picnic area is located. Cost and types of fencing available will be brought to the Board for review.

Middle School Assistant Principal, Dennis Evans, addressed the Board concerning natural gas brokers and the research he performed as part of his administrative internship with Minford and Ohio University.

Superintendent, Dennis Meade, informed the Board that our grant application for an after-

school learning center was approved. The grant will be for five years and Northwest School District was also funded in the grant award. Superintendent Meade also discussed the possibility of moving the records stored in several rooms to an electronic data base storage in the future. Costs will be examined.

In action the Board:

- Agreed to continue the Jobs for Ohio Graduates (JOG) program for 2006-2007 in cooperation with Community Action.
- Continued membership in the statewide Coalition for Equity and Adequacy in school funding.
- Accepted the resignation request of Amber Broermann. Amber is taking a position closer to her home. She is wished the best in her new position.
- Employed Mariane Barnett as an Intervention Specialist assigned to the middle school. Welcome aboard, Mariane!
- Employed Julie Bond as a one year teacher at the fifth grade level. Welcome aboard, Julie!
- Employed Linni Coriell as an Elementary Teacher (Kindergarten). Welcome aboard, Linni!
- Employed Russell Breech as a Technology Assisted Instruction Teacher. Welcome aboard, Russell!

- Employed several supplemental personnel.
- Accepted the K-8 Student Handbooks and the High School Handbook and regulation manual for 2006-2007.
- Approved several federal fund programs: Title I, Title II-A, Title IV, Title V, IDEA-B, Title II-D, Title VI-B. Public comment for the utilization of these program funds are solicited and may be discussed with the following coordinators by phone:

Mrs. Amy O'Dell - Title I at 820-4203. Mr. Glenn Franke - Title II-A, Title II-D, Title V, IDEA-B and Title VI-B at 820-3896.

- Continued employment of Sheree Cordle, Lisa Martin, Sharilyn Miller and Norma Shoemaker as part-time, as-needed handicapped student aides.
- Accepted donations from the following:

Athletic Complex Project
John Berry
Brisker Business Trust
Mark Butcher
Claude Sammons
Mike Flaig
David Frazie
John Lykins
Angie Turner

Academically Advance Program
AEP

Minford High Cheerleaders
Minford Athletic Boosters

Had a second reading and final approval of Board Policy IKEB Student Accelerated Advanced Learners and accepted the regulations (IKEB-R).

The next board meeting will be held Tuesday, August 15, 2006, at 6:00 p.m. in the high school media center.

Part-time, As-needed Custodian

Assigned to the K-8 building, this position is part-time, as-needed up to three hours a day.

Location: K-8 Building

Salary: According to the salary schedule.

Hours Per Day: up to 3 as-needed

Immediate Supervisor: Jr. Wheeler and
Principal Tim Allen

Bid Period: July 26 - August 2, 2006

Job Description: Custodian

If interested in the position, please respond in writing to the Superintendent's office on/or before 3:30 p.m., August 2, 2006.

Report Card Results Coming

Everything is tentative right now and the announcements are "embargoed" but we sure are looking good!